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Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge
Wednesday 22nd January- Year 5 assembly

Wednesday 29th  January- Year 4 assembly

Wednesday 5th February- Y3 assembly

Friday 14th February- Break up for Half Term

February 17th- 121st - Half Term Week

Wednesday 5th March- Parent and Pupil Review Meetings

Robert Browning
Tuesday 21st January- Year 5 assembly

Tuesday 28th January- Year 4 assembly

Tuesday 4th February- Y3 assembly

Friday 14th February- Break up for Half Term

February 17th- 121st - Half Term Week

Wednesday 5th March- Parent and Pupil Review Meetings

Snowsfields 
Tuesday 21st January - Year 5 assembly

Tuesday 28th January - Year 4 assembly

Tuesday 4th February - Year 3 assembly

Friday 14th February- Break up for Half Term

February 17th- 21st - Half Term Week

Wednesday 5th March - Parent and Pupil Review Meetings

Term Dates 2024-2025 are on the Federation website

Term Dates – The Bridges Federation

Term time holidays will not be authorised.

Other important dates for this year can also be found on 

the school website here:

Diary – The Bridges Federation

Applying for a Reception place

If your child was born between 1 September 2020 and 31 

August 2021, you must apply for a primary or infant 

school place for September 2025. You will need to apply 

online. Please click on the link here: eAdmissions. The 

deadline to make the online application is 15th January 

2025.

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Wishing you all a ‘Happy New Year’.

Thank you for all your flexibility this week, it has been 

an unusual start for Robert Browning, however the 

children and staff across the Federation have really 

enjoyed welcoming Robert Browning's children and 

staff and they have been having fun learning and 

working together at Tower Bridge and Snowsfields. 

Such amazing teamwork!

Many parents have downloaded the Arbor app, if you 

haven’t done so, please can you add it to your to do list 

to do this weekend. Robert Browning we will send you 

information to download the app on Monday. Please 

see the ‘how to get started’ guide on page 2.

Please look out for communication regarding this 

terms enrichment clubs. Children who are in receipt of 

pupil premium can access one free club this term. 

Clubs are a brilliant opportunity for your child to 

develop new skills and make connections with children 

and staff from across the school. 

As you are aware the temperature has dropped, thank 

you for ensuring your child is wrapped up warm with 

a coat, hat and gloves. The children do love to 

spend time outside

Have a lovely weekend, we look forward to seeing you 

on Monday, the school gates open at 8:45am.

Important!

Scholarpack has changed to Arbor

6th January 2025 

We have changed our MIS system (Scholarpack) to 

Arbor from 6th January 2025.  You will need to 

download a new app from your app store to continue 

to receive messages from the school and to be able 

to send us messages.  Please see page 2 of the 

newsletter for further details.

https://bsky.app/profile/robertbrowning.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/towerbridgeschool.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/snsprimary.bsky.social
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/term-dates/
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/diary/
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/


On January 6th 2025 all 3 schools are moving to Arbor. 

We will no longer be using Scholarpack.

Parents please see below guidance explaining what you 

need to do. From January 6th you will no longer be able to 

send or receive messages with the school via Scholarpack. 

If you need any help please contact your child’s school.



https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/TBRedClass
https://twitter.com/TBRedClass
https://twitter.com/TBOrangeClassY2
https://twitter.com/TBOrangeClassY2
https://twitter.com/TBYellowClassY3
https://twitter.com/TBYellowClassY3
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6


Robert Browning Primary School

Wonderful 
Displays!

Have a look at the 

wonderful displays 

that are around the 

school. Can you 

spot one belonging 

to your child’s 

class? 

Attendance 
Hamper Winners!

If you attend school 

and are on time, 

your name will go in 

the raffle for the 

attendance 

hamper each half 

term! 

A Huge Thank You!
As you know, we have had problems with our heating this week. We would like to thank all the staff 

and children at Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Schools for accommodating us when Robert 

Browning was closed. We would also like to thank all the parents who brought their children to the 

other schools so that the children could continue their learning with the teachers. Thank you to the 

parents who helped their children get online to learn at home. Finally, thank you to all our staff for 

their teamwork and flexibility to make the plans work. 

Hopefully our heating problems have now been resolved!





Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning 16/12/2024: 93.22%

1st Place Attendance: Year 6
1st Place Punctuality: Year 1 

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 7 4 1000

Year 2 10 6 1650

Year 3 6 8 725

Year 4 12 12 200

Year 5 7 16 400

Year 6 4 1/2 9 1175

Absence Lates Total

Year 1 23 6 90.42%

Year 2 7 5 97.08%

Year 3 23 6 92.07%

Year 4 14 13 94.40%

Year 5 9 11 96.79%

Year 6 51 12 83.00%

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 16/12/2024: 

92.06%

1st Place Attendance: Y2
1st Place Punctuality: Y2

Absence Lates Total 
Year 1

14 15 850

Year 2
27 21 200

Year 3
11 2 1850

Year 4
38 18 350

Year 5
17 4 750

Year 6
19 12 950

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 16/12/2024: 

91.49%

1st Place Attendance: Y3
1st Place Punctuality: Y3
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ATTENDANCE UPDATE 

Being in school and having the best attendance possible underpins all the many benefits of school for your 

child, such as their learning, wellbeing and wider development. We want to work with you to ensure that 

attendance for pupils at the Bridges Federation is the best it can be. 

As a parent, you are legally responsible for making sure your child gets a suitable full time education. This means 

making sure your child is in school every day except when

● Your child is too ill to go to school. 

● You have permission for a leave of absence from your child’s school for them not to attend. You should only 

ask for this in exceptional circumstances. Generally, a holiday will not be classed as an exceptional 

circumstance.

● Your religious body has a day especially for religious observance.

If my child needs to be absent from school, what do I need to do? 

You should contact us as early as possible (no later than 10am) on the first day of absence to explain why. If you do 

not, we will contact you to find out where they are.

My child is ill. What should I do?

If your child is ill, read the NHS’s ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ advice to help you decide whether they can go to 

school. Contact us as soon as possible to let us know that they will be absent.

Do I need to provide medical evidence to support my child’s illness related absence?

We may ask for medical evidence when your child is absent due to illness. This may be in cases where:

● Your child is regularly absent due to illness, to assess how we can help by putting support in place. 

● We have reason to believe your child was not too ill to attend and a conversation has not resolved the issue. 

If you are asked to provide evidence this does not need to be a letter from your doctor or consultant, and doctors will 

not usually provide such letters. It can, instead, be appointment cards, prescriptions, or notes of previous 

consultations (including from the NHS App.)

To avoid disruption to your child’s attendance, medical and dental appointments should not be booked during the 

school day whenever reasonably possible.

My child is struggling to attend school. What can I do?

The first step is to talk to us about why your child is missing school, and what help we can give. You should still do 

everything you can to help your child attend as much as possible whilst waiting for help and support to be put into 

place. Information on who you can contact for help, including the school’s senior leader responsible for attendance, 

can be found in our attendance policy on the website. We follow the expectations laid out in the DfE guidance 

‘Working together to improve school attendance.’

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-

Aug-version.pdf

https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/attendance/

https://bsky.app/profile/robertbrowning.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/towerbridgeschool.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/snsprimary.bsky.social
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-Aug-version.pdf
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/attendance/


Drop-In Service | The Nest

https://thenestsouthwark.org.uk/dropinservice/


Let's talk PANTS with 

Pantosaurus! | NSPCC

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/





